Jakub, Barbara, Env. Health

From: Jakub, Barbara, Env. Health

Sent: Monday, November 15, 2010 9:49 AM

To: 'Frank Goldman'

Cc: glockwood@waterboards.ca.gov; jkawahara@kawaharanurseries.com; Drogos, Donna, Env.
Health

Subject: RE:

Dear Mr. Goldman,

Being new to the case and having taken a quick review of the site data, | think the site is probably closeable. However, |
have not had a chance to review the data and prepare a closure package. | have also realized that the document has
not been submitted to either GeoTracker or to the County’s website and technically ACEH has 60 days after acceptance
of the document. Please submit the document to both websites as required and | will review it.

At this time the “streamlined closure process” that you reference is technically an internal working document that has
not been approved for use by consultants or regulators.
Regards,

Barbara Jakub, P.G.

Hazardous Materials Specialist
Alameda County Environmental Health
1131 Harbor Bay Pky.

Alameda, CA 94502

Direct: 510-639-1287

Fax: 510-337-9335

PDF copies of case files can be downloaded at:

http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/ust.htm

From: Frank Goldman [mailto:frank.goldman@ymail.com]

Sent: Thursday, November 11, 2010 1:08 PM

To: Jakub, Barbara, Env. Health

Cc: glockwood@waterboards.ca.gov; jkawahara@kawaharanurseries.com; pscrivner@aol.co
Subject:

Barbara,

After our conversation yesterday, you made it clear that you not
going to close the Kawahara Nursery site, any time soon.

| then submitted my technical report, along with a petition request
letter by Mr. Kawahara, to the SWRCB petition unit. At this



point, | would suggest that you call George Lockwood of the
Petition Unit to discuss some of the issues we discussed

yesterday. Specifically, | would let Mr Lockwood know that it is your
contention that you cannot apply any of the SWRCB's

more streamlined closure processes and methods, now, due to
legal constraints not yet worked out between the SWRCB and

Alameda County.

Thanks,
Frank Goldman, MBA, PG, CHG
707 694-1375 cell



